Home Minister
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Dear Home Minister,

I have been following the developments and the killing of secular activists and LGBTI activists over the last three years.

I am writing to you about the killing of LGBTI activist Xulhaz Mannan. I am glad to learn, that one more suspect person has been arrested now. However, I am very concerned about the lack of transparency in the investigation. The police must be accountable to Xulhaz Mannan's bereaved family who have registered the police case. They deserve an explanation for how the investigation has progressed.

I understand that the Government stated that it has taken steps to investigate threats received by bloggers, and I appreciate this initiative. Installing security for bloggers and LGBTI activists (of whom many remain traumatized and are fearful following the attacks being unable to continue to write) will send out a clear message to those within the country and internationally that the government is serious about its intention to protect the right to freedom of expression and opinion in the country. In order to instill a sense of security it must ensure that police investigations and criminal prosecution into the killing of Xulhaz Mannan are promptly concluded and those found responsible are brought to justice.

I understand that same sex relations are criminalized under Section 377 of the Bangladeshi penal code. However that Section 377 violates international human rights standards. Bangladesh authorities must do away with repressive laws that discriminate people based on their sexual orientation.

Sincerely,

Copy to
Minister for Law, Justice and Parliamentary Affairs
Anisul Huq

Bangladesh Secretariat,

Building No. 4, 7th Floor

Dhaka 1000

Bangladesh
